

NEWSLETTER

020 8291 1250

info@kilmorie.lewisham.sch.uk

www.kilmorieschool.co.uk

Friday 11th November 2016

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

YEAR 1&2 FOK AUTUMN DISCO Friday 11th November 2016 4.30-6pm Lower Hall

YEARS 3-6 FOK AUTUMN DISCO Friday 11th November 2016 6.30-8pm Lower Hall

NURSERY PARENT MEETINGS Monday 14th November to Friday 18th November 2016

FRIENDS OF KILMORIE COFFEE MORNING

Monday 14th November 2016 9.05am - straight after drop off in the Community Room

YEAR 3/4 BOYS FOOTBALL AGAINST ST GEORGES

Thursday 17th November 2016 3-5pm at St Georges School

GARDENING DAY

Saturday 19th November 2016 1-4pm - School Playground

SHONA'S CLASS ASSEMBLY Wednesday 23rd November 2016 - 9.15am - Main Hall

YEAR 5/6 BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT

Monday 28th November 2016 at Sydenham Girls: 4-5.30pm

CHOIR – TURNING OF THE YEAR CONCERT

Tuesday 29th November 7-9.30pm - Blackheath Halls

KILMORIE CHRISTMAS FAIR Saturday 10th December 2016

Saturday 10" December 2016 1.30-4.30pm - Main School Hall

CHILDREN IN NEED DRESS UP Friday 18th November 2016

KEEPING KILMORIE

CHILDREN SAFE Please do not bring dogs (including puppies) into school. This is part of our health and safety regulations.

Please support us with this to keep our children and premises safe.

Dear Kilmorie Families,

Next Friday 18th November we will be supporting the Children In Need appeal. This year there is a spotty theme and so we will be painting some large spots on the playground where donations of money can be thrown before school. Children can come dressed in something spotty if they wish. There will be donation buckets around at the beginning and end of the day as well as at the reception desk.

I hope you found the parents' meetings useful and informative. If you were unable to attend please speak with your child's class teacher to arrange a time to meet.

As the weather is getting colder now please ensure your child has appropriate clothing to keep them warm during playtimes. Lost property continues to mount up and often there are winter coats in the lost property bins. Please label coats as this helps us to return them to their owners.

Best Wishes

Liz

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION Please note that there is a technical issue with our website for those parents who have signed up to receive an electronic copy of the newsletter direct in your mailbox. We are working to get this resolved and in the meantime we are sending home a paper copy. Other ways of accessing the newsletter are:

- You can view the newsletter via our website
- Pick up a paper copy of the newsletter from the school Reception desk
- A copy is placed in the noticeboard by the main school gate, it is also displayed in the window next to the external door of each of the reception classes and in the nursery foyer
- A flyer was distributed at the beginning of this week for you to register to continue receiving a paper copy.

NURSERY PARENT MEETINGS The parents' meetings will be taking place during the week commencing 14th November 2016. Please speak to the Nursery team if you still need to book an appointment.

PARENTS' QUESTIONNAIRE A reminder that if you were not able to complete the parents' questionnaire at the parents' meetings during last week, please take a moment to complete this via our website, or you can access it directly using the following link goo.gl/dWtESK. This will be available until Friday 18th November. If you do not have access to the internet, there are paper copies available at the reception desk.

COLLECTION OF CHILDREN FROM THE YEAR 3, 4, 5, 6 DISCO

Please be patient when you collect your children tonight. Years 3 and 4 will be collected from the main entrance side of the hall. Years 5 and 6 and siblings will be collected from the entrance the other side of the hall. We need you to queue and then staff will tick the children off the registers when they are collected. Our priority will be safety and it may take some time. Thank you for your support.

CLASS ASSEMBLY The next class assembly will be Shona's Class on Wednesday, 23rd November 2016 at 9.15am and lasts around 15 minutes. This is an opportunity for children to share some of the work they have done in class.

Parents and carers are most welcome to join us in the main hall. Tea, coffee and biscuits are available in the Community Room before or afterwards.

CHRISTMAS FAIR - Saturday 10th December: 1.30-4.30pm

The Friends of Kilmorie are busy organising the Kilmorie Christmas fair which this year is based on the Narnia theme. Please do sign up to help if you have any time to spare either with the preparations or to help on the day. Come along to the Friends Coffee mornings to get more information or to get involved.

KILMORIE CHILD AWARDS

Each term children from years 1 to 6 are nominated to be winners of the Kilmorie Child Awards. There are cups for each of the 8 qualities that we hope children will develop during their time at Kilmorie. The children below were nominated for the Autumn term and were celebrated in assembly on Monday:

The Winners

Resilience Cup – Nate (Year 2)
Independence Cup – Shania (Year 6)
Innovation Cup – Charlie R (Year 3)
Respectfulness Cup – Ellie (Year 3)
Curiosity Cup – James R (Year 3)
Collaboration Cup – Jack P (Year 6)
Honesty Cup – Molly P (Year 1)
Empathy Cup – James D (Year 3)

Congratulations to our worthy winners and all the nominees.

HEALTH ADVICE At this time of the year there is often an onset of colds and infections, some of which are highly contagious, like the norovirus (sometimes known as the 'winter vomiting bug').

The symptoms of norovirus are very distinctive - if you suspect that your child is showing signs of the norovirus (a sudden onset of nausea followed by projectile vomiting and watery diarrhoea) please follow the advice below.

If your child has a bout of diarrhoea and/or vomiting (D&V) and to stop the spread of the virus, the Public Health Protection Team's advice is that you should allow 48hours after the last bout of sickness or diarrhoea to ensure your child is clear of the bug. An infection is self- limiting and most people make a recovery in 1-2 days

It is also important to keep your child hydrated and to talk to them about hand washing using soap and water to promote good hygiene.

KILMORIE WRAP AROUND CARE NEWS

Wrap Around Care Contact Number - 07825 777827 Louisa Hopper - Manager

We now have a box next to the signing out sheets. Please check this when collecting your child from Wrap Around for any items that need to go home.

A reminder - please settle any outstanding accounts as soon as possible.

Thank you - Wrap Around Team



The following children received Certificates in Assembly

Maria's Maths: Nicole and Taru Valerie's Class: Melanie and Aleks Karen's Class: Thailia and Dylan Marcus' Class: Lily and Georges Alan's Class: Lilly and Isaac

Nora's Class: Akram

Sabrina's Class: Aleksy and Jack Fiona & Sarah's Class: Zion, Layla

and Louis

Hannah's Class: Ryan and Eliana Ashleigh's Class: Georgie, Ottilie and welcome to Thomas Elis' Class: Elke and Lila Kassi's Class Emilie and Ivor Kate's Class: Florence and Harper Lisa & Martha's Class: Angela and Dylan

ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY 05/09/2016-11/11/2016

It is important that children arrive at school by 8.55am the latest and attend every day of the school week. Have a look at the table below.

Can you catch up with Kassi's class at 98.2%?

	05/09/2016-11/11/2016	
Class	Attendance	Punctuality
Alan	96.6%	94%
Ashleigh	98.1%	97%
Dominic	96.7%	95%
Elis	96.4%	95%
Ellie	96.5%	96%
Hannah	95.6%	94%
Karen	95.2%	93%
Kassi	98.2%	98%
Kate	97.7%	97%
Marcus	97.8%	98%
Lisa/Martha	94.6%	94%
Naomi	96.7%	97%
Nora	96.3%	96%
Paula	94.0%	94%
Sabrina	96.9%	97%
Sarah/Fiona	97.4%	57%
Sarah	95.9%	96%
Shona	96.5%	97%
Sophie	97.4%	98%
Valerie	95.9%	95%

congratulations Last week's attendance cup winners were Alan's class (Yr2) with 99.3%. This week's winners are Sarah and Fiona's class (Yr1) with 98.9%! Fantastic – Well Done